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We Don’t Complain About Problems - We Work On Solutions

EDITOR: Mohamood Ishmael CIRCULATION MANAGER: Chris Trofemuk

Our E-Mail Address is: queensvillagecivicassociation@gmail.com Our Web Address is: www.qvca.org

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Dear Members,

Happy New Year! 2025 will be a busy year for all of us; one that we will all remember.

Just to mention a few things happening this year:
1. Starting with the implementation of the New Sanitation Rules for Garbage collection. Please get
your NYC code compliant Garbage cans asap to avoid fines.
2. Community Board 13Q is divided into 2 Police Precincts (105 Pct. and 116 Pct). Hopefully this will
improve response time for us reporting crimes in our neighborhood.
3. Monitoring the Belmont Racetrack Redevelopment that is in progress.
4. The passage of the City of Yes by our City Council, these new Buildings as of right Codes might
dramatically change our neighborhoods and our quality-of-life.
5. Congestion Pricing: if we choose to drive our vehicles into Lower Manhattan, it will be an added
expense to our pocketbooks.
6. The Creedmoor Migrant Center must be monitored constantly by every Queens Villager for
compliance to laws related to our quality-of-life issues.
NYS ESD plans for additional housing at Creedmoor (vacant property).
The New Bus Routes for Queens.
And most importantly, getting our website operational for our members and the public, along with
updating our membership emails and relevant contact information, and help address all our civic
community problems.
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Just a reminder, your membership and donations make it possible in assisting the 105 Pct, the local
schools, and other organizations we assist financially. Help us to help you in maintaining the quality-of-
life in Queens Village.

Your neighbor and friend,
Ranm

Ram Ramgarib
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Next Meeting: Wednesday, January 22 QUEENS VILLAGE, NEW YORK 11428-0766

Place: Bethsaida Spirituality Center at
Our Lady of Lourdes School Building
92-70 220 Street

Entrance on 220 Street behind Parking Lot on
Springfield Blvd.

text / call (917) 751-5327




Swearing in of the Civic 2025 Officers by Councilwoman Linda Lee, witnessed by
QCB13 Chairman Bryan Block and Manager Mark McMillan at its annual dinner
at Mateus Restaurant in Queens Village on December 4th.

We're a Queens credit union dedicated to serving Queens
people. At Qside, you're not just another face in the crowd. You
belong to a community, and together there’s nothing we can't
do - for you and your money.

Now serving the Queens Village community and beyond.

®
www.QsideFCU.org
Phone: (718) 353-1300

X % 211-31 Jamaica Avenue
Federal Credit Union Queens Village, NY 11428

Where money makes a better living. corner of Hollis Court Blvd. & Jamaica Ave.

ﬂMEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONN EXECUTIVE BOARD 2025

AN INVITATION TO JOIN THE 646-875-4499
QUEENS VILLAGE CIVIC ASSOCIATION . .
President Nagassar Ramgarib

We need not only your financial support, but your contribution of . . .

ideas, expertise, and time to make our community a better place. 1st Vice President Beulah Wilson

Dues are $10.00 a year per person. Please mail this form to P.O. Box Financial Secretary Chris Trofemuk

0766, Queens Village, NY 11428-0766 or enroll at our meetings.

Make your check payable to the Queens Village Civic Association. Treasurer Mohamood Ishmael
PLEASE PRINT Recording Secretary Sue Ann Amoroso

NAME Corresponding Secretary Susan Lopez

ADDRESS ZIp Sergeant-at-Arms Leonard Fazioli

PHONE Trustee Latchman Persaud

E-MAIL ADDRESS

Trustee John Stiller
K O CHECK HERE IF NEW MEMBER J Trustee Leonard Hookum




OUR MEMBERSHIP

You can join our civic association by using the membership
application form on page 2 of this newsletter. Dues are $10
a year per person. As a member you will receive our
newsletter and have our support to help resolve problems in
the community that diminish your quality of life.

NYC SANITATION GARBAGE

The Waming Period for the new bin requirements that
began November 12, 2024, has ended on January 2.

Penalties for Non-Compliance - Failure to use a bin that is
55 gallons or less with a secure lid for trash will result in the
following fines: $50 for the first offense, $100 for the
second offense, $200 for the third and subsequent offenses

Please note that these bin requirements only apply to
regular garbage and not to recyclables.

You can use a compliant bin, fifty-five gallons or less with a
secure lid, that you already have. However, starting in June
2026, you MUST use an Official NYC Bin.

Official NYC Bins are available for purchase online at:
www.bins.nyc . Multiple sizes are available and different
colors for your recyclables, the price is about $50.

105 AND 116 PRECINCT NEWS

The 116 Precinct (Pct.) in Rosedale was officially open on
December 18, with a Ribbon Cutting Ceremony in the new
building. Attending the ceremony was Mayor Adams, NYPD
Commissioner Tisch, other City and NYPD officials, Queens
Community Board 13 executives and local Civic and
community leaders. Captain Beauvoir, the former
commanding officer of the 105 Pct. will head the 116 Pct.
and Sergeant Carleton Epps was also transferred to the new
precinct.

The 105 Pct. southern boundary is at 121st Avenue in
Cambria Heights.

THE CREEDMOOR HUMANITARIAN
EMERGENCY RESPONSE AND RELIEF CENTER

In December, Mayor Eric Adams announced the plan of
closing 15 shelters citywide, including the Floyd Bennett
Field shelter in Marine Park. However, according to the
Mayor, the similarly controversial Humanitarian Emergency
Response and Relief Center at Creedmoor in Eastern
Queens will remain open for the time being. These closures,
according to the Mayor, are possible as the flow of migrants
into New York City has slowed recently. Our local civics and
lawmakers continue to call on the mayor to also close the
shelter at the sprawling Creedmoor campus.

CREEDMOOR DEVELOPMENT UPDATE

In late 2024, the Empire State Development (ESD) released
its latest proposed Plan, titled Creedmoor Mixed-Use

Project, for developing the Creedmoor Campus. Highlights
of the latest plan, which is similar to its original plan, are:

e 2,775 residential units, 1,526 units will be for
ownership and 1,249 for rental.

e The buildings will be 3, 6 and 8 stories.

e The rental units will consist of 393 units reserved for
seniors, 428 units for supportive housing and 428
units for affordable housing. Veterans will get
preference to 15% of the rental units.

e Land will be reserved for the Dept. of Education for
future construction of a K - 8 school.

e Space will be available for small to medium
commercial retail businesses. There are also plans
for a recreational and a seniors center.

The CB 13 Land Use Subcommittee on Creedmoor is in
support of a 1,000 residential units development, which
would mesh better with the current community infrastructure
and transportation network.

An alliance of the neighboring civics, including Queens
Village Civic, has also expressed their serious concerns
about the density and the height of the buildings, which are
out of character with the neighborhood.

Empire State Development is holding a public hearing by
Zoom on the Creedmoor Mixed Use Project on Thursday,
January 30 from 6 pm-8 pm. We urge everyone to attend
and can testify. Meeting Information Registration Link:
https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/cunKd99PRP-
kxGwWCcA2iFQ Dial-in Information: 1 929 205 6099, Meeting
ID: 874 2628 6133, Passcode: 11427.

QUEENS BUS NETWORK REDESIGN

On December 17, 2024, the MTA released a new report,
titled Proposed Final Plan Addendum, outlining revisions to
the Queens Bus Network Redesignas was initially
published in December 2023. Please note the following
proposed changes that will impact on our civic residents:

1. Q1 will discontinue the route from Hillside Ave to
Springfield Blvd, however the route from Hillside
Ave to Braddock Ave will continue.

2. Q36 -this bus would be rerouted to cross over from
Hillside Ave to Jamaica Ave on Springfield Blvd
instead of 212 St/212 PI.

3. Q82 - the proposed Q82 - would be a new route
connecting 169 Street and Hillside Ave to the UBS
Arena. It will cross over from Hillside Ave to Jamaica
Ave on 212 St/212 PI replacing segments of the
existing Q36 and will connect to UBS via
Hempstead Av.

4. Q110 -the Q110 would be extended further east
along Jamaica Av to the Floral Park LIRR station,
providing continuous service along Jamaica Ave to
Jamaica Center (Parson and Jamaica Ave).

The Addendum is available in its
new.mta.info/document/160201.

entirety at



261-10 Bridgewater Avenue, Glen Oaks, NY 11004
516-282-6780

http://www.royalranchpool.com

« Adult size pool with diving board; 3’ to 9’

 Baby pool, depth ranging from 1’ to 2’

» Changing facilities

« Children’s playground with play equipment

» Basketball and paddleball court

» Shaded deck, plenty of lounge chairs and tables
* Swimming lessons of members (separate fee)

OPEN MEMORIAL DAY THROUGH LABOR DAY

« Local privately-owned community pool operation for over 50 years

Family Fee: $1025
Individual Fee: $625
$25 Discount If Paid
In Full by March 31

Questions? Contact:
royalranchmembership@gmail.com

Q. LS

224-39 Jamaica Avenue
Queens Village
(718) 465-3210

James J. Walker, Mgr.

2000 Hillside Avenue
New Hyde Park

Personal Income Tax Preparation

PAUL NARAINE, CPA

220-29 Jamaica Ave., Queens Village, NY
Tel: 718-776-3639 « Cell: 646-734-8952

Allstate

You’re in good hands.
Alistate Insurance Company

Michael J. Curley
Exclusive Agent

215-27 Jamaica Avenue
Queens Village, NY 11428
Bus: 718-468-8000
Fax: 718-479-7068

Benjamin Moore

Email: pnaraine@verizon.net
The Leader in Paint & Color

/ Benjamin
Hiore
BEST PAINT
RENTAL OF CARPET CLEANERS
POWER WASHERS, LADDERS
WALLCOVERINGS AVAILABLE
220-23 JAMAICA AVE.

INTERNATIONAL

718-464-1200, 468-8202 POWERHOUSE
FAMILY OWNED SINCE 1944 @ EE

JOHN MAY, CSSA
Certified Short Sale Agent
REALTOR®
“Experience Excellence”
Bus: 516-437-8080
Cell: 718-578-9200
Fax: 516-437-8074
johnmay @realtyexecutives.com

www.realtyexecutivespowerhouse.com
244-06 Jericho Tpke., Floral Park, NY 11001

(516) 352-3434
Rocio Martinez, Mgr.

Funerals to meet all budgets
Large parking area
Se Habla Espariol

Phone/Fax: (718) 343-6630
Cell: (917) 482-4822

CYCLURA

PLUMBING & HEATING INC.
215-28 Hillside Ave.
1 Queens Village, NY 11427
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Join us for worship!
Every Sunday at
Sunday School for children starts at 9:00
Phillip Banninger
License #7759

BOILERS, WATER HEATERs | 22710 217th Street

Queens Village, NY 11428

Redeemer Lutheran Church
& Nursery Schoo! (OIS

10:30am

No matter who you are,
No matter where you come from,

YOU are welcOOme!

. 718.468.8868 (Church)
. 718.465.3252 (Nursery School)
A redeemerqv.org

am

Owned by:

SCI Management
1929 Allen Parkway,
Houston, TX 77019

(713) 522-5141

718-464-4844 Copy Service

Fax and Notary
VILLAGE PHARMACY
M-F 9-6:30 « SAT 10-4

90-37 SPRINGFIELD BLVD.
QUEENS VILLAGE, LI, NY
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BADRUL CHOWD

91]- 292 ¥ 1;] SELL YOUR HOME FAST WITH TOP $$$

Real Estate Specialist MARTIN BURGER

Martin Burger ..
ATTORNEY AT LAW

(718) 217-2200
Fax (718) 217-5518

219-51 Jamaica Avenue
Queens Village, NY 11428

GREGORY W. MEEKS
Member of Congress
FIFTH CONGRESSIONAL DISTRICT OF NEW YORK
163-01 Jamaica Avenue Suite 204
Jamaica, NY 11432
(718) 725-6000
meeks house.gov
@RepGregoryMeeks
000

LEYRD consurnine (3248 Tre B[AU-I_Y DRoom

New York State Area Security & 218-93 Hempstead Ave
Merchant System Queens Village, NY 11429

917.498.4275 718.464.4351

E . MANICURE, PEDICURE, WAKING, FACIALS
fax 718.464.1824 r WERVING ~ PERMS
lordconsultingcorp @ gmail.com ,

-

STYLING ~ BRAIDING
HUMAN HAIR EXTENSIONS
PRIVATE BRIDAL PARTIES WELCOME

Big John’s
Pizza & Pasta

For your next order
don’t wait, don’t delay
Call Big Johns right away

We cater all events - Free Delivery

718) 468-5951 219-11 Jamaica Ave.
718) 468-5735 Queens Village, NY 11428
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Licensed Real Estate Salesperson

BBA-BARUCH COLLEGE icuny)

Queens Village
Republican Club, Inc.

FOUNDED 1875

Oldest Republican Club in America
Meetings the 1st Thurs. of the month
VISIT
WWW.QVGOP.ORG

FOR MEETING
SCHEDULE AND LOCATION!
For Info Email: INFO@QVGOP.org




